
 
 

 
10124 Old Grove Rd. San Diego California 92131-1649  

 (858) 586-2600 Fax (858) 586-2601 
www.sdapcd.org 

 

NOTICE OF HEALTH RISK REDUCTION PLAN MODIFICATION SUBMITTED BY 
SUPERIOR READYMIX LP 

 
 
The San Diego County Air Pollution Control District (District) has received a proposal to modify 
a previously approved health risk reduction plan under a new Application APCD2022-RRP-
990029 from Superior Readymix LP, for their asphalt batch plant located at 500 N. Tulip Street, 
Escondido, California 92025.   
 
A Risk Reduction Plan for Superior Ready mix to comply with District Rule 1210 – Toxic Air 
Contaminant Health Risks Public Notification and Risk Reduction was previously approved by the 
District in June 2022. The new application filed by Superior Ready Mix to modify the risk 
reduction plan now proposes a source test to determine a site-specific emission factor for Nickel 
emissions. The emission calculations used for the approved risk reduction plan used default 
emission factors. The emission factor established from the source test can be used to re-evaluate 
the existing asphalt production. The source test protocol will be subject to approval from the 
District and if this proposal is approved by the District this facility will be subject to periodic 
testing to ensure ongoing compliance with District Rule 1210.   
 
The facility’s proposed modification to their Health Risk Reduction Plan is available for public 
review and comments under the following link: 
https://www.sdapcd.org/content/dam/sdapcd/documents/permits/air-toxics/2019-Escondido-
Asphalt-Risk-Reduction-Plan.pdf.  
Written comments may be submitted for a period of 30 days, ending on January 16, 2023, via 
email at APCDEngineering@sdapcd.org or by mail to 10124 Old Grove Road, San Diego, 
California, 92131. Please direct your comments to the attention of the Engineering Division.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding this notice or wish to make an appointment to review 
documents related to this proposed health risk reduction plan at the District office, please contact 
the Engineering Division at APCDEngineering@sdapcd.org or at (858) 586-2600. 
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